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MINING INDUSTRIAL COMMERCIAL 

13th May, 2025 
 
Re: Support for Bloomfield Colliery Continuation Project (Modification 5) 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
Quasar Electrical Pty Ltd writes to express our strong support for the Bloomfield Colliery Continuation Project 
(MOD 5) currently on public exhibition. 
 
As a key supplier to the Bloomfield Group, we have worked closely with the organisation over many years and 
have seen firsthand the professionalism, environmental responsibility, and long-term community focus that 
underpins their operations. The continuation of this project is not only critical to the sustainability of ongoing 
mining operations, but also to the continued employment and economic stability of local businesses and 
workers who support this industry. 
 
This project ensures: 

• Ongoing employment for local people and contractors in the Hunter region 
• Responsible environmental management, including progressive rehabilitation and reduction of final 

voids 
• Continued investment in local communities through procurement, sponsorship, and support for 

regional programs 
• Long-term planning that addresses historical mining areas and ensures final landform stability 

 
The Bloomfield Group has demonstrated a clear commitment to operating with care for both people and the 
environment. This continuation project reflects that same approach and provides certainty for local suppliers 
like Quasar Electrical, whose operations rely on consistent, well-managed partnerships with major regional 
industries. 
 
We urge the Department to approve this application and allow Bloomfield Colliery to continue its responsible 
and community-focused operations. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
  
 
Callan Sheldon 
Managing Director 
Quasar Electrical Pty Ltd 
c.sheldon@quasarelectrical.com.au 
0403 470 452 
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